Burneston Swainby-with-Allerthorpe & Theakston Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 SEPTEMBER 2022
Attended:  Chairman C Stebbing.


Councillors E McIntyre, A McIntyre, L Jude, M Inkester, O Carter


           and A Garner.

Members of the Public:
Approximately 40 Parish Residents attended to discuss the  Planning Proposal for 25 houses in Burneston.
Jonathon Saddington, the Agent for the Applicant, attended the meeting to answer questions.

1. Public discussion:
Mr Saddington explained that this area had been identified for development in HDC Local Plan, that a Planning Application would be submitted in the next few weeks. He also stated that any concerns raised by the Parish Council and Residents would be listened to and looked into.  He urged Residents to make their views known via the Hambleton District Council Planning Website. 

Concerns raised included the following:

Flooding in the village is already bad when there is persistent rain.  Will steps be taken to make sure further development does not increase this problem.


Traffic in the village is already a problem and the addition of cars will increase this. The Parish Council has carried out a data collecting survey on speeding which has proved that the majority of cars travelling through the village drive over the speed limit.  Building new homes will increase the traffic and add to an existing problem.
Parking in St Lambert’s Place is already difficult. How will this be dealt with by the developers.

Residents are concerned about the development of green field sites and the destruction of wild life which has always been part of village life.

A Resident said that there was a footpath across the field used by local people and questioned if this was a ‘Public Right of Way’. 
The Parish Council questioned the number of affordable housing and what assurances could be given that local people would benefit from this.  
All the above points will be brought to the attention of HDC Planning Department. 
The Chairman thanked Mr Saddington for his attendance.
2. Apologies were accepted from Councillor R Penty, County Councillor Weighell and District Councillors J Noone and C Les.
3. Minutes of the meeting held on 4 July 2022 were accepted by all Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.

4. Clerks report:  The Clerk informed the Council that the change to the Leisure Field Lease has been completed and HDC Legal Department has asked for this to be verified by the Parish Council’s Solicitor.  The £2,000 grant from HDC for the allotments can now be collected.
5. Defibrillator:  Dr McIntyre has volunteered to check the defibrillator.  There was a problem with the code so the Police were called out and will follow up with their findings.  Clerk will check this.
6. Highways:  Councillor M Inkester gave an update on the installation of the visual display units.  He had a meeting with NYCC Highways Officer Darren Griffiths in Burneston to walk the route set out for the installation of the poles.  The conclusion from the Highways Officer is that there is nowhere suitable in Church Wynd for a pole so only two will be purchased at the moment, one for each end of the village.  The unit will be rotated every 6 to 8 weeks. This equipment is being purchased by grants received from NYCC.  Councillor M Inkester is looking into the possibility of getting a further grant from NYCC Police to extend the visual display units.
The Chairman thanked Councillor M Inkester for all his hard work on this project. 
7. Playground: The Chairman thanked Councillor O Carter for his work in obtaining a grant and organising the installation of the play equipment which is proving very successful. The Clerk questioned if Streetscape Ltd, the Company who installed the play equipment, would be submitting a ROSPA Report within their after sales service.  Councillor O Carter agreed to look into this.
8. Leisure Field:  It was decided to purchase a coded lock for the gate between the school field and the Council leisure field with the same code as the school gate to save confusion.  Councillor O Carter agreed to buy the lock with the invoice being passed to the Financial Officer.
9. The Allotments: It has been reported that the hedge at the bottom of the allotments requires trimming.  This was discussed and it was decided that permission would be asked of the land owner and if granted the Council would arrange for this to be carried out.

10.  BT Telephone Box:  The Trustees of the Mathew Robinson Trust  have decided to carry the cost of renovating the telephone box and the Parish Council has agreed to maintain it. 
11. Planning:  The proposal to build 25 houses in Burneston was discussed at the beginning of the meeting.  The Clerk will inform the Council when there are any further developments. It was agreed that, if necessary a public meeting will be arranged to keep Residents up to date.
12. Public Right of Way:  It was reported that the sign to the Public Right of Way in Burneston was being removed by the owners of the land the path is on.  The Police were informed.  It was agreed to also inform NYCC Paths Department.  The Council can report that although the owners of the land have sold their house and land the consultation to remove this Public Right of Way is still going ahead.
13. Finance: The Financial Officer submitted the Accounts to the end of August which were agreed.

Expenditure:  £15,070.58p (This includes £14,541,60p – play equipment)

Balance in the Bank:  £3,921.66p

Balance in the Savings Account:  £175.00p

14. The date for the next Parish Council meeting Tuesday 15 November 2022. 
.

